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2009 Regular Legislative Session
FISCAL ANALYSIS OF PROPOSED LEGISLATION

Prepared by the Oregon Legislative Fiscal Office

MEASURE NUMBER: SB 88 STATUS: A Engrossed
SUBJECT: Increases license, renewal and per-customer fees of nonretail fuel (cardlock) facilities.
GOVERNMENT UNIT AFFECTED: Oregon State Police
PREPARED BY: Tim Walker
REVIEWED BY: Doug Wilson
DATE: June 23, 2009 < Corrected >

2009-2011 2011-2013
REVENUES:
Other Funds $ 314,958 $ 408,910

EFFECTIVE DATE: On passage.

GOVERNOR’S BUDGET: This bill is anticipated by the Governor’s recommended budget.

LOCAL GOVERNMENT MANDATE: This bill does not affect local governments' service levels or
shared revenues sufficient to trigger Section 15, Article XI of the Oregon Constitution.

ANALYSIS: Corrected effective dates. This bill will increase license, renewal and per-customer
charges for nonretail fuel facilities. The fees will be increased in July 1, 2009 and July 1, 2010. The fee
increase is necessary for the continued operation of the program in the State Fire Marshalls Office that
inspects and regulates the industry. It is anticipated that passage of this bill may require additional
limitation being given to the program’s budget.

Current 7/1/2009
Pct

Increase 7/1/2010
Pct

Increase

Facility license application fee $250 $300 20.0% $300 0.0%

Facility license renewal fee $250 $300 20.0% $300 0.0%

Per-customer fee $5.00 $7.50 50.0% $10.00 33.3%


